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Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 12
· Plant and Animal Science Curriculum Meeting with FCAE and CAERT, Conference Call

· Decatur Luther School Association, Met with Principal, Decatur

· Heartland Technical Academy, Met with Bret Hitchings (Director), Decatur

· ILCAE Meeting, FFA Center, Springfield

· Plant and Animal Science Curriculum Feedback Meeting with Teachers, ACES Library, Champaign

· CTE CRI Curriculum Project Meeting, Conference Call

· School Visit with Luke Allen, Heyworth High School, Heyworth

· FCAE Staff Meeting, FFA Center, Springfield
· IL Agriculture in the Classroom Statewide Coordinators Meeting, Bloomington

· Elite Conference, Bloomington

· ALAH High School – School Visit, Arthur

· Regional Office of Education (ROE) #9 Leadership Meeting, Champaign

Office and Other Activities

· Completed several tasks related to the development of the 2016 IL Agriculture Education annual report.

· Completed several tasks related to the AFNR STEM Learning Exchange.
· Prep for the September FCAE Staff meeting.

· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled – 1003
Comments/Observations


The shortage of agriculture teachers continues to be our number 1 concern as it relates to agricultural education.  This past year we had 85 teaching vacancies, 28 teachers who left the profession, hired 20 teachers with an alternative license (license with stipulations), and had 21 new graduates in Ag Ed from the four Universities (only 14 took positions in Ag Ed).  The FCAE staff completes numerous tasks throughout the year to address Teacher Recruitment and Retention, but our cornerstone project is the annual Elite conference.  This year’s Elite conference was held at the IAA Building in Bloomington and included more than 110 high school students who all hopefully choose to acquire a degree in agricultural education.

